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MINUTES OF BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING HELD IN THE CBS STAFFROOM ON 
TUESDAY 28 APRIL 2020 AT 7.30PM  

 

PRESENT: 
Janice Brown 
Kim Daji 
Jen Hanton 
John McGowan 
Jennifer Orman 
Herbert Sima 
Charlie Wang 
  
 
IN ATTENDANCE: 
Karen McNair (Minute Taker) 
 
 
APOLOGIES: 
None received. 
 
 
ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA: 
MOVED  J Orman, seconded by H Sima, that the agenda be adopted with the addition of four 
reports items to Other business, Correspondence - Property and Principals Report.  Carried. 
 
 
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST: 
No conflicts were noted. 
 
 
MINUTES: 
MOVED  J McGowan, seconded by C Wang, that the minutes of the previous meeting of 24 
March 2020 are a true and correct record.  Carried. 
 
 
MATTERS ARISING:  
Operational Funding for new wage rates 
The Ministry calculations for the top up funding is complicated and based on last years average 
data less 1.8% that was already given to the school as part of the annual operational grant 
increase.  Therefore it is very difficult to dispute and we are unlikely to qualify for an additional 
funding. 
 
Trustee remuneration 
It was proposed and agreed that the board would like to recognise the school’s current financial 
challenges due to Covid 19 and forego their board honorarium payments from May to 
December 2020. 
MOVED  J Hanton, seconded by C Wang, that the above recommendation be accepted.   
Carried. 
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CORRESPONDENCE: 
The following inwards correspondence was received and taken as read: 

 SchoolDocs Advisory dated 20/3/20 

 One Big Adventure email dated 26/3/20 regarding Carey Park camp booking 

 MoE email confirmation of RTLB 2019 Financial Report and Declaration dated 30/3/20 

 SchoolDocs Advisory dated 31/3/20 

 SchoolDocs Advisory dated 14/4/20 

 Stellar Projects – final completion certificate for the Hall extension project dated 15/4/20 

The following outwards correspondence has been sent:  
 MoE 5YA amendment documentation 23/3/20 

 Board Newsletter dated April 2020 

 MoE carparking project form for 5YA funding 

 
MOVED  J Orman, seconded by J Hanton, that the inward and outwards correspondence is 
received, accepted and noted. Carried. 
 
 
PROPERTY REPORT: 
Classroom Block: 
Jen Hanton submitted a current report outlining the decision needed to be made by the board 
in relation to the placement of the new build on the suggested site. 
 
The second requested Arborist Report was tabled at the meeting from Arborlab Limited.  This 
report confirmed the findings of the first Report in that nine trees would be required to be 
removed.  In order to retain the trees, the building would need to be relocated elsewhere. 
 
The Ministry has previously mentioned that there would be a significant cost to change the 
building site, and the board would like to know some figures around what that equates to in 
terms of how much funds have already been spent to date, and how much to identify a new 
site.  It was agreed for Jen H and John Mc to write a letter to Amanda Pellow asking for this 
information in order for the Board to proceed with a decision, and to clarify any additional 
expenditure that may occur, ie: is the cost of using the relocatables on the field being added 
against the cost of this project.  Jen H will circulate the draft letter to both Jen O and Doug W to 
make sure that any details pertaining to the fact that the board did not have all the information 
needed when agreeing to go ahead with the initial plan, have been correctly depicted, before 
sending.  
 
It was noted that the option of not going ahead with a new build at this time would be 
detrimental to the school in the long term, as the new entrant central area while currently 
functioning well, is not a good long-term investment with five out of the eleven classrooms 
posing issues with asbestos, leaky or electrical overload. 
 
Until such time as the board has further information from Amanda, all property meetings are on 
hold. 
 
MOVED  J Hanton, seconded by J Orman, that the above recommendation is accepted. 
Carried. 
 
 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT: 
The report was taken as read. The following points were discussed and noted: 
 
Dashboard 
It was noted that NAG6 should be green alert and not orange alert this month. 
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2.2 Online Learning 
Two bubble classes commence tomorrow with four teachers employed for approximately eight 
students in total. 
 
John confirmed that a lot of work had taken place in a short amount of time to get everyone 
ready for online learning, and we have been monitoring and reviewing as time has gone along.  
It was acknowledged that Joe Lanning had done a tremendous job with upskilling teachers and 
providing support through this new process. 
 
2.3 Teacher Only Day 
Given the pandemic disruption to our community, the teacher only day scheduled for 29 May 
2020 has been postponed. 

 
4.3 Covid 19 
The school was considered to be well supported through this unprecedented season and 
striving to be ‘ahead of the curve’.  The biggest challenge was likely to take place when the 
alert level is reduced to 2 and students return on site.  It could be hard to meet all the new 
expectations that will be heightened by anxiety, but we are preparing now.  It is envisaged that 
there will be an initial curriculum focus on hygiene for the first few weeks. 
 
5.1 Legal   
This term’s SchoolDoc assurances were noted.  
 
Financial impact of Covid 19 on CBS community 
Suggestions were made around how as a school we could respond positively to the economic 
and emotional health challenges many families in our community will be faced with as the year 
unfolds. 
 
It was agreed that the school does what it can to make it as sustainable as possible for the next 
12 months in terms of minimum request for any financial support for school based activities 
such as trips and camps, not hold an annual ‘athon fundraiser, and share the community link 
Support Our Small Businesses https://sosbusiness.nz/ in the newsletter. 
 
MOVED  J McGowan, seconded by H Sima, that the Principal’s Report be accepted.   Carried. 
 
 
FINANCE: 
The finance report was taken as read and it is noted that the field work for our audit on the 
2019 Annual Account and Financial Statements is now in the final stages by the RSM audit 
team.  It has been an additional challenge to conduct this audit during lockdown and taking 
considerably longer than normal.   
 
This March quarter report reflects a definite reduction in international student income in the 
vicinity of $113k at this stage.  However, we need to take into account that our expenditure 
could also be reduced with a smaller number of students, and therefore the overall shortfall for 
international students could be more like $87k if nothing changed for the remainder of the year. 

This is all contingent on some possible ups and downs in other areas of budgeted 
expenditure.  There are definitely areas where management can make some savings, such as 
PD, Literacy (LIT teacher vacancy for term one), School production (if moved from the Bruce 
Mason Centre due to Covid 19 restrictions and held in the school hall etc) and Appraisal 
etc.  However, similarly, there may be some small increases to health & safety/cleaning costs 
and staffing costs due to Covid 19 - these will be more evident in the next Quarter report. 

It was noted that we should expect a probable decline in the number of international students 
for 2021 year unless there is a remarkable positive shift in regard to the current border 
restrictions.  
 

https://sosbusiness.nz/
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A new requirement in regard to the SIP (Schools Investment Package) funding available to 
schools to accelerate 5YA property projects was discussed.  CBS has a total of $400k that has 
been added to the current 5YA funding available to be spent within the next two years.  The 
Ministry now required us to propose how the full amount of these funds would be used before 
they would give approval for the first project (being the resealing of the driveway/carparks at a 
budgeted cost of $55k). 
 
Various projects were considered for the remainding $345k, and it was agreed to investigate 
the costs involved for installing a canopy over the miniball courts outside the Hall and also the 
cost of a turf area either on the netball courts or on the field.   
MOVED  J Hanton, seconded by J Brown, that the recommendation be accepted.   Carried. 
 
 
The Schedule of Delegations policy from 2018 was tabled and discussed.  It was agreed that 
this document was required and therefore it will be circulated to board members and then 
added to our SchoolDocs site. 
 
MOVED  K Daji, seconded by J Orman, that the Finance Report be accepted.   Carried. 
 
 
 
The Board went into In-Committee at 9.05pm. 
 
The Board came out of In-Committee at 9.15pm. 
 
 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.15pm. 
The next scheduled meeting will be on 26 May 2020. 
 
 
 
 
 
……………................……….………     ……………………………..…………… 
Chairperson      Date 


